




ASCSI STUDENT SENATE Fall 2010  o The first week of school was very hectic, but I managed to 
go to the Gooding campus this week. I met the director for 
the CSI Gooding campus her name is Elaine Bryant. I got a 
tour of the facility and she also let me know the classes 
they offer at the Gooding campus. There are 60 students 
on the campus, so I decided to take some goodies like 
pencils and pens and water bottles as a present of 
welcome. The students were very happy and are looking 
forward to the activities I have planned for them this 
upcoming year. Next week I will be going to the biggest off-
campus center, which is Burley, to meet the director 
Kristen beck.

• Program Board
o We had a great turnout for all of the W.O.W. week events 

last week.  Thank you to all of you who attended.  We have 
some great events planned for the next couple of weeks.  
Events for this week (8/30-9/3):  Tuesday (8/31) Bowling 
Night at Bowl-A-Drome 10:00pm-12:00 am; Friday (9/3) 
Program Board Application Due 12:00 pm; Friday (9/3) Feel 
Good Friday 10:00 am-2:00 pm.  Events for the following 
week (9/6-9/10):  Wednesday (9/8) Movie Night at the 
Tower 9:00 pm-12:00 am; Thursday (9/9) Comedian Show:  
Sean Morey 7:00 pm-10:00 pm; Friday (9/10) Feel Good 
Friday 10:00 am-2:00 pm.  Please come and join us for all 
of the free student events Program Board offers to the CSI 
student body.  All students are required to have a CSI 
student ID card with them at all of the events or they will 
not be able to get in (No Exceptions).  If you are interested 
in getting involved in student activities, Program Board 
Applications are now available in the Student Activities 
Office, upstairs in the Taylor Building.  Applications are due 
Thursday, September 2nd no later than 12:00 pm in the 
Student Activities Office.  Get involved! 

• Public Relations
o On Friday 8/27/10, I went with Doug to KOOL 96.5, 95.7 

KEZJ, and 99.9 the Buzz. We went with Chris Anderson from
the Herrett Center and he talked about the myth about 
Mars looking as big as the moon to the naked eye. Doug 
Maughan and I talked about the upcoming Magic Fest this 
Saturday at the Fine Arts Center on the air. Next week we 
will be talking about the Comedian Sean Morey performing 
at the Fine Arts Auditorium on September 9th at 7:30 PM. 



ASCSI STUDENT SENATE Fall 2010  Sean Morey wrote the famous "Man Song". CSI students 
are welcome to see this show for free with the presentation
of the Student ID Card. 

• Sustainability
o We define sustainability as meeting the needs of the 

present without compromising the ability of future 
generations to meet their own needs.  Last week we had 
an executive meeting where we were able to discuss our 
values, priorities, and plans that we would like to focus on 
this year. On Wednesday we had a booth downstairs from 
10 to 2, where we were handing out coffee mugs and 
flyers, and more than 100 students and faculty received 
information of what is sustainability and the ways they can 
join the council.  50 people signed up for the council, and 
next week we will be having a huge presentation and 
reception. I also had a meeting with Ms. Leonaro Veroniak 
from GreenPeace Idaho, who would like to be partners and 
implement sustainability events. Currently I am revising 
application forms and working on developing the agenda 
for our very first meeting.

• Treasurer’s Report
o I will be updating the budget every two weeks, so we can 

see what is happening. 

Old Business

• Retreat: The retreat is September 17th, and we will be leaving at 
12:00. You cannot drive down in your own car, so try and 
schedule ahead with your professor’s. We will be returning 
September 19th at 5:00. The theme is Survivor, so dress 
appropriately. This retreat is not mandatory, but it is strongly 
encouraged.  

• Mini-Meetings: 
o Meeting with Vice President Butler

 Advertising
 Ambassadors
 Community Service
 Eagle Hall
 Public Relations
 Program Board

o Meeting with President Haggan
 Athletic Connection
 Campus recreation
 Diversity Council
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 Interclub
 Off Campus Centers
 Sustainability
 Secretary
 Treasurer

• Mattie Macgregor:
o This project, bringing Dave Pelzer to the college, is a great 

thing, and our intent with it is to inspire students and help 
them to become better people. Suicide is the number two 
cause of death in teens in the State of Idaho, and bringing 
in a speaker who has overcome a very rough life has the 
potential to touch many people in the community.  

• Election Booth: 
o We have a lot of people interested in Student Senate, and 

it is important to keep increasing the number of people 
interested. We are going to have a booth downstairs in the 
SUB September 7th-September 10th, where we will offer 
voting information and snacks. There will be a sign up 
sheet on the wall in between the executive council offices. 

New Business

• Sustainability Constitution:
o There was no constitution for Sustainability last year, so 

Senator Abdullaev has worked hard on building one. Every 
senator will be receiving the constitution by email, and 
Senate will be voting on this constitution during the 
September 13th.

• Advertising Calendar:
o Until we have an Advertising Senator, President Haggan is 





ASCSI STUDENT SENATE Fall 2010  o September 10th is the last day to make payments on tuition
and fees, so make sure to pay off all of your debts before 
then.

o Scholarships will be processed through this week. If you are
paying out of state tuition or international tuition, be sure 
to see me so we can get the paper work filled out to waive 
those fees. 

o The Burley Barbecue is a tradition, and Senator Ochoa will 
be arranging it soon. It is important that we include our Off 
Campus centers in the things that we do throughout the 
school year.

o Thank you for all of your hard work with the Week of 
Welcome. 

o Senator Coakley demonstrated a great example of unity, 
and it is important that all of our senators follow that 
example. 

o All of the reports were well done today. They were very 
concise, clear, and comprehensive. 

o Vice President Butler worked very hard to finish the Toilet 
Paper in time. The Toilet Paper needs to be put out as soon 
as it is printed. 

o The retreat is 99.9% mandatory, because it is not 
something that you can make up. The experience is 
incredible, and it is a very important part of us building our 
unity. Saturday night will be the survivor dinner, and we 
need people to dress accordingly. The name of our retreat 
is going to be ‘Leadership Survival’ this year.

o I cannot over emphasize how important freshman elections
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